## PRESIDENT'S REPORT

- Brian Clark

Once again its time to put pen to paper at the insistence of our ever-diligent Publications Officer. My term as President of our Association draws rapidly to a close and it is with some regret that I realise the upcoming conference also means it is time for me to hand over the reins.

We can expect several new office bearers following our Annual General Meeting. Remember it's your Association and you have the opportunity to take a more active role in it – but you have to put yourself forward. Nominations (the Form is inserted in this Journal) should be sent to the Executive Officer as soon as possible. So if you have something to contribute let

others know that you are both willing and able to do so.

Hendo tells me that registrations for the Wombeyan Conference are rolling in and we can expect a good turn-out, but many are still to register. Having been Conference Convenor I can readily empathise with Captain Chalker. If you want a bed and you want to get fed, get your registration in **NOW!!** 

I can see now that I have been associating with that other nag for far too long and its time for me to bid you farewell. See you all at Wombeyan!!